Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Overpayments to Suppliers
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked for:
In December 2012 the DCLG published its “50 ways to save” document which included – at No. 4, - recovering accidental duplicate payments made to suppliers.

My request concerns the identification and recovery of accidental overpayments and duplicate payments made by the authority.

Q1. When did Leicester City Council last submit data under the National Fraud Initiative’s creditor payments matching exercise (formerly run by the Audit Commission), and what years did the data cover?

We last submitted data on the 06 October 2014 to the Audit Commission. This contained all our creditor history for the preceding 3 years. 

Q2. What was the value of duplicate and overpayments to creditors identified and recovered as a result of that data matching exercise?

To date during the National Fraud Initiative 2014; we have identified 7 duplicate payments, with a total value of £246,929.44, all of these overpayments have been recovered in full.  

Q3. Over the last two years, has Leicester City Council engaged third party profit recovery agencies or undertaken any other internal audit for recovering overpayments and duplicate payments made to its suppliers?

Leicester City Council does not use third party or recovery agents for this purpose. Accounts Payable use software that has controls / intelligence in place to reduce and mitigate the risk of duplicate payments. 
Q4. If the answer to 3 is yes, which years' data were covered and what was the value of overpayments and duplicate payments identified and recovered?  Please specify whether these were internal and/or third party where applicable.

Our internal controls and specific software packages are such that we are able to reduce and mitigate the risk of duplicate payments made to all of our suppliers. The data loads have included in the past all payments made in our current Accounts Payable system.   

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester 
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 


